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Dear Mayor and Council:
Re: The Cat Crisis in Our Community

I am writing to ask for your help in addressing the cat overpopulation crisis in our community. The uncontrolled breeding of cats is causing tremendous problems for communities throughout B.C. and resulting in thousands of animals being neglected, abandoned and euthanized each year. This is true for our community as well.

In 2019, the BC SPCA alone took in nearly 13,000 kittens and adult cats. There are countless more who do not find their way into an SPCA shelter, animal rescue or loving home. Instead, they are left to struggle against disease and other threats in the environment.

The pet overpopulation crisis is significant to local governments for community health and safety reasons and also as a matter of fiscal responsibility. As cat populations grow, so do the workloads of animal control departments – and the control, housing and euthanasia of unwanted animals are costly budget items. Investing in spay/neuter reduces animal shelter intake and saves municipalities money. Spay/neuter programs in Los Angeles, Washington State and New Hampshire, for instance, have saved taxpayers from $3.32 to $3.40 for every $1.00 spent.

Our community can improve public health and safety and save animal lives. Affordable and accessible spay/neuter programs are the answer. Low-income residents are half as likely to spay or neuter their pets. Many people want to do the right thing, but simply cannot afford it. Communities that combine low-cost spay/neuter assistance with public awareness and education about spay/neuter are the most successful in reducing pet overpopulation.

A number of proactive B.C. municipalities have already stepped up to the plate to contribute to this solution. Among them are Dawson Creek, Maple Ridge, Kamloops, Kelowna, Nanaimo, Port Alberni, Pouce Coupe and Quesnel. There is a critical need to create or expand programs to address pet overpopulation. I therefore urge you, Mayor and Council, to be part of the solution by contacting the BC SPCA at 1-800-665-1868 or spayneuter@spca.bc.ca for more information on how we can create a safer, more humane community together.

Yours sincerely,

